
Hawkeye Bike Club 
Executive Board Meeting 
Marion Public Library 

Monday, December 9, 2013 at 7:00 PM !!
The President called the meeting to order at 7:00PM with the following members present: 
David Turzai (President), Baoli Yang (Vice president), Sue Henderson (Secretary), Mark 
Dimke (Touring Director), Mark Mc Dowell (Treasurer), Diane Potter (Swine Trek), and 
Dave Benderson (RAGBRAI). !

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes were read by Sue and approved with these 
corrections: treasurer’s minutes read were for October and November, Denise has 
paid one year of online fees, the racing team disbanded due to low overall 
participation, the Holy Toldeo ride is amended Holy Toledo ride, and Baoli Young 
is amended to Baoli Yang. !
Treasurer’s Report:  Mark read the December report and it was approved. !
Webmaster Report:  The site has been renewed for another year with Class 
Creator and Blue Host.  There is not much activity on the forum. Should it be 
moved to a more predominant spot?  Denise will see what can be done.   !
Swine Trek:  No new date has been established.  It was suggested that the date be 
left on Labor Day weekend for another year and review after that time. !
Ragbrai:  35 have registered already.  Dave will send out a reminder to register 
soon. Dave talked to Bruce Johnson about the Sunday get together.  It will depend 
on the town of origin and location there.  Dick Manning will be asked to drive the 
sag again.  The Bryants have consented to find church accommodations in over 
night towns. Insurance issues still need to be addressed.   !
Touring Report:  The ride leader meeting is scheduled for February 19, 6:00, 
Marion Public Library.  !
Old Business:  The first winter social will be January 15 at the Fieldhouse on 
Blairsferry Road.  There was a discussion on method of payment-each on their 
own or club provide snacks and appetizers.  Dave will talk to the Fieldhouse and 
see what they have to offer.  Denise will post the event once the details are 
decided.  !



!
New Business:  Mark Mc Dowell will pay Iowa Bike Coalition  $1000.00.  
Adventure cycling will receive $100.00. We will donate $100.00 to the Marion 
Library for their services.  There was a discussion on the possibility of obtaining a 
credit card for RAGBRAI purposes, rentals, etc.  Mark will talk to Farmers State  
Bank to see what is available.  
   !

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 13, 
7:00 PM at the Marion Public Library, Marion, Iowa.  !
Respectfully submitted, 
Sue Henderson 
Secretary !! !

  !
  


